
 COUNCIL MEETING

DECEMBER 19, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, December 19, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Kirk Quasebarth and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley and Attorney Dow Dellinger.

-No one was absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 6:00 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on December 5, 2017.  
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $171,153.79 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   None this time.

VISITORS:
Teri Saunders resident spoke.  On behalf of the residence of the 300 block of Spruce Street, they are requesting paving for this part of Spruce next year.   Also, one resident Nancy Norman has no curb area left and she would like this built up if possible.

PARK ISSUES...   Superintendent Rodgers stated that there is a tree down in the south end of the Park.  Tony and the boys will trim up the tree and dispose of the brush and offer up the main part of the tree to whomever wants to cut it up and haul it away.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… 1.Tony stated that Zac has completed a few more sump pump inspections.  Zac needs to get a list of addresses for letters to be sent so appointments can be made for inspections.  *Town Hall will get the letters ready as soon we we have the list.   2.Tony believes that the actual “lining process” of the sewers may start soon...according to Edwin at KIRPC.   3.Clerk Brown stated that the State House presentation of the grant was a nice experience.    

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… 1.Rosemary stated that there may be an abandoned couch north of 5th Street on Spruce Street.  *This couch was picked up 2 days ago.    2.Ken Hickman brought up the drainage problem at the northwest part of town.  Tony will get with the Vanguard plant to see if we can get this problem figured out come springtime.

SOLAR FARM EASEMENT... Attorney Dellinger stated that there is no new information on this. 
DOWNTOWN BUILDING FRONTS & CONDITIONS... Marshal Young and Member Hickman will try to hold a special meeting at the Civic Center after the first of the year with the property owners involved.

SBOA AUDIT HAS RESUMED... Our audit person has returned and she has completed the audit.   We will have the closing meeting this Thursday at 1:00pm.   President Cooley and I must attend.

2017 YEAR END SPECIAL MEETING... will be Wednesday, December 27, 2017 at 2:00 pm.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.The workers have been doing more cold patch on the streets and sweeping of the streets.  2.Equipment is being winterized.   3.Tony will start working on the plan to help the drainage in the northwest part of town. 

Marshal Roger Young...  1.Andrew has completed his in service police training.  Roger has more training on Thursday and again next week.   2.There is a bad working computer in the police office.  We will try to get it fixed soon.

1.

2.

 Clerk Tim Brown...  1.The Town Hall offices will be closed for Christmas on Monday 12-25 and Tuesday 12-26.   2.Our Community Crossing Paving Grant electronic deposit has been deposited into our bank today.   3.The finance reports for the water and wastewater accounts were handed out to our members.   

4.Debbie's front office computer is being worked on at Monon Telephone.   5.The owners of the property at 912 Market Street may want some easements removed on the property.  We will check with Area Plan to see if this is possible.

Member Selagy... 1.We need to talk about what our annual payment will be to the White County Economic group is going to be for 2018.   2.Stacy said that she will be our APC representative for next year.   3.Ken Hickman will be our KIRPC rep for next year.   4.We will also have our current Eco Dev. Rep Larry Brown present at our next meeting. 

President Cooley... is getting more questions on when the south end ditch will be dredged out.  Marshal Young's best guess is in 2019.   *President Cooley wants everyone to try and give her names and telephone numbers for anyone at CSX.  We still need them to clean up their properties.

Ken Hickman made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm.

*There will be a SPECIAL YEAR END MEETING on Wednesday, December 27, 2018 at 2:00 pm in our conference room.

**Our next Regular Meeting will be on Tuesday, January 16, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall. 
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